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Career and Technical Education (CTE) Minutes

Welcome & Introductions- Dr. Adrienne Ann Mullen, Dean
A warm welcome by Dr. Adrienne Ann Mullen, Dean of Economic & Workforce Development from the district office.

Review /Approval of Minutes
The minutes were unanimously approved by the deans in attendance with minor corrections needed.

New Programs
LAHC, LASC and LAHC presented new programs that will be submitted to LAOCR. LASC and LAHC present their Certified Nursing Programs and LACC presented their Small Business Entrepreneurship AA Degree. 

City was advised to show how the labor market differs as it relates to self-employment. City was also advised to talk about the average number of small business and the average numbers of small business that have failed. Passion combined with education has proven to be the keys to success in small businesses. There should be a mandatory internship component. City will consider the information provided by the deans and will bring an updated application before moving forward to LAOCRC.

Both LASC and LAHC will be moving forward with submitting their application for the June agenda.

Business and Industry 
Allen Dooley, Chief Executive Offices, from Intelcom expressed their interest in teaming with the colleges to offer services for Veterans thru a grant that they have received. Dean Mullen will gather the names of the individual at each college that works with veteran services and in turn email this information to Mr. Dooley.

Other Items and Announcements

AB 86 Adult Education
Dr. Adrienne Mullen, Dean, District Office CTE/EWD gave an update on the Adult Education Grant. The May revise should be emailed sometime today. On 3/1/15 a report was submitted to the state. $300 Million for maintenance and effort and $200 Million for the block grant, for a total of $500 Million were proposed in this report. 

The block grants will be competitive within our consortium.

The presidents were advised to come up with a college plan working with their perspective unified school districts. 

The CTE Deans were advised to make themselves available in the upcoming meeting for AB 86.

                  
Perkins 3yr Rule
Any program that is funded for 3 consecutive years, in the 4th year it is considered maintenance. In the 16-17FY the language in the application need to reflect the change in activities or strategies. 



Next Meeting
TBA 
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